Minutes: MVCC PA Executive Board Meeting

Sat., October 16, 2004

Approved  November 19,2004

Present: Pres. Ellis Searles, Norma Chrisman, Marie Czarnecki, Mike Donaruma, Sam Drogo, Steve Getchell, Paul Halko, Gene Militello, Luther Riedel, and Mike Sewall. Also Negotiating Team members Julie Lewis and Rose Patterson.

1.  


Motion to approve 9/8/04 minutes:




1st Gene Militello




2nd Mike Sewall




Carried unanimously.

2. President’s report


a. College/county budget

The county has passed our budget, and it’s been sent to SUNY. The PA will be discussing the distributions with the College as soon as the Board of Trustees releases the Funds.

b. Community College Conference (11/5-7)

· Ten people will attend.

· Results of a health insurance survey of locals, in which Pres. Searles participated, will be presented.

· Pres. Searles has been asked to speak about “Developing a Union Culture.”

c. Millennium Project

A few meetings have been held with the PA, the UTA, and Delores Caruso to discuss how courses should be offered and people should be paid. Several classes are currently being offered during the school day and are being taught by Proctor teachers. The unions maintain that the issue of compensation should have been determined prior to the offering of courses; however, there is now finally communication, and the parties are working on an agreement.

d. Higher Ed Council (10/23-24/04)

Pres. Searles and Pres. Ellen Schuler  Mauk of the Suffolk CC local will be giving a presentation about LAP to presidents of community college locals and 4-year institutions, including members of UUP.

e. Reception for Rick Allen (9/15/04)

Mike Sewall and Pres. Searles attended and were able to speak at some length with Senator Ray Meier, County Executive Joe Griffo and County Clerk Rick Allen. 

f. Labor United Way kickoff (9/26/04), MVCC Co-sponsorship

Pres. Searles, Mike Sewall, and Marie Czarnecki attended and had the opportunity to interact with members of the CNY Labor Council.

The PA president is joining with the College and the leadership of 424 and AMVA to co-sponsor the United Way Campaign at the College.

g. Sick Leave Donations

The sick leave bank for Josh Hall was filled within an hour of the request going out from President Searles.

h. Correspondence:

· Thank you from Rick Allen.

· Announcement from Fritz Barnes of a $250 donation to the PA Scholarship from Sam and Janice Russo.

3. Treasurer’s report (Treasurer, Mike Donaruma)

· As of the September billing, there are 13 agency fee payers. Member Services committee will follow up.

· The College’s board minutes are now being sent to Chair of Member Services Luther Riedel, so that he will be aware of the new hires. Also, each month as he reconciles the membership list for NYSUT, the Treasurer will forward the current list to Database Manager Norma Chrisman and the Chair of Members Services.

4. Committee reports

Benefits Fund (Chair Paul Halko)

· The Trustees have prepared a Q&A booklet on the Fund. George Zook is designing it for the printers. It will be distributed at a general membership meeting, possibly the January luncheon. Also, the NYSUT benefits video featuring PA members will be shown.

· The Fund is looking into possible rate increases for benefits for 2005.

· The Fund Chair, Fund Privacy Official Ron Miller, Fund Database Manager Norma Chrisman and Fund Treasurer Mike Donaruma will attend a NYSUT Benefits training seminar in Albany, Nov. 6-7, to get up-to-date training on such matters as HIPAA, COBRA, and tax regulations, available benefits, fund management, etc. The PA will be featured as a model Benefits Fund in a series of video clips.

LAP (Chair Gene Militello)

The Executive Board will work on the LAP survey this weekend.

Community Outreach (Chair Steve Getchell)

· The committee is planning a meeting and will try to get Reps involved in getting the membership to become more active.

· The PA obtained a jersey signed by Robert Esche and the entire Philadelphia Flyers Hockey team and donated it to the NYSUT Regional Conference MakingStrides for Breast Cancer fundraiser auction. Steve Getchell sold tickets for a raffle also benefiting the same charity.

Education and Training (Chair Norma Chrisman)

The committee will plan training sessions for the Reps and for the general membership on the grievance process: What constitutes a grievance?  How to file? What are the steps?

NYSUT Labor Relations Specialist Jim Henck will be asked to provide training.

Grievance (Searles reporting for Chair Dawson McDermott)

· A court hearing on an arbitration finding was postponed because the judge recused himself.

· Arbitrations on “off-contract” courses are scheduled for December and January. Jim Henck and Dawson McDermott are preparing by interviewing members who may serve as witnesses or provide information.

Internal Communication (Searles for 2nd VP/ Chair Alison Doughtie)

· The first issue of PAnorama edited by Alison Doughtie came out in September. The next issue will appear this month.

· Information about the PA Scholarship has been widely disseminated on campus through posters, e-mail to PA members, and e-mail to “allstudents.” The deadline for applications is Dec. 1.

· The LAP team appears on the webpage, the scrolling is current, and the calendar is regularly updated.

Member Services (Chair Luther Riedel)

· The committee will contact new members to sign up.

· The end-of-semester holiday social will be held at Grimaldi’s on Dec. 10. RSVP will be required.

Negotiations (Chair Sam Drogo)

The conference attendees, including the Negotiating Team and the Executive Board, will review the results of the PA contract surveys today and identify issues for the upcoming negotiations. A summary of the survey results will be made available to the membership. The team will divide tasks among itself, request data gathering from Research and Records, and write language to prepare a proposal for exchange with the administration by early in the Spring semester.

Political Action (Chair Mike Sewall)

· This summer, the PA will once again interview candidates for endorsement for the Oneida County legislature. This will be an opportunity to continue education of the legislators. 

· The membership will be asked to volunteer for the NYSUT phone banks to contact other NYSUT members regarding  AFT/NYSUT endorsements in the upcoming election.

5. New Business


a. Teachers’ retirement System

Pres. Searles volunteered to be elected as a Teachers’ Retirement System delegate from MVCC as she can educate members in TRS. She will attend the annual conference in Saratoga  Springs. By law, the college can not pay her expenses, but the local can. There is no conference fee, but room, board, transportation etc. need to be covered.

Motion to budget up to $175 to cover expenses of a PA delegate to the TRS conference, and to include this item in the annual budget:

1st Gene Militello

2nd Norma Chrisman

Carried unanimously.

Pres. Searles requested leave from the College to attend. The College indicated that she should use a personal day. She argued that this was inappropriate as she is doing College, not personal business. The College ultimately agreed.

b. Labor Council Pennsylvania Bus

The Labor Council is sponsoring a bus to knock on doors for John Kerry in Pennsylvania on Saturday, October 23. Pres. Searles will e-mail the membership.

Adjournment by general consensus.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary

